Minutes of Executive Committee Meeting of May 6, 2011

Sustainable Futures Section

Oregon State Bar

Attending:  Dick Roy, Michelle Slater, Robin Bellanca Seifried (Treasurer), Dallas DeLuca (Secretary), Ellen Grover, Jennifer Gates, Pat Neill, Amie Jamieson.

Excused:  James Kennedy (Chair), Diane Henkels (legislative contact), Rod Wegener (Bar liaison).  
1.
Office of Legal Guardian
(
A large task to review all bills and rules that may connect to sustainability.  Executive Committee discussed changing proposed role for Office of Legal Guardian to reviewing  or reporting on “sponsored” legislation.
(
Instead of new Office reviewing new administrative rules, put onus to do review on each agency proposing the new rule.
2.
Minutes 4/8/11 Executive Committee meetings


(
Approved as written, except changed membership goal to 325


(
February minutes deferred.

3.
Update on Events Scheduled in Connection with Bend Executive Committee meeting – Ellen


(
Ellen discussed Friday afternoon sessions for Friday afternoon.  Three presentations


(
Susan Smith to give overview of Water Conference


(
Possible coordination with City Club of Bend for CLE events and reception


(
Price quote for reception discussed.  Karnopp Peterson to host part of it--food.  No-host bar for reception.


(
Field tour will be on Saturday, followed by Executive Committee Meeting.


(
CLE Program on Friday 3 to 4:30 with reception at 4:30, dinner at 6:00


(
Saturday executive committee at 9 am, followed by lunch and field trip.


(
Discuss possible $25 charge for CLE.  

4.
Section Programs – Dick and Robin

(
Robin:  Review of Nuclear Power Program.  30+ attendees.  Very good presentation, but discussion could have gone longer because of high audience interest.

(
Amie:  Review of upcoming paperless office program for May 26.


(
Already 53 RSVP.


(
Will advertise to Association of Legal Administrators.


(
Maximum space is 70 people


(
Possible advertising to law office “green teams.”

(
Dick:  Discussed possible program with ecological research on psychology of environmentalism.


(
Jim is working on a program on business transitions, i.e. from one set of owners to next and maintaining sustainability focus.  Planned for fall 2011.


(
Jennifer trying to contact Robert Costanza for possible programs.


(
Discussion of possible events focusing on ethics and an event on financing sources with sustainability focus or programs.


(
Jennifer and Diane are working with John Austin on CLE on Environmental Justice Program, but it is delayed due to pending cases before various courts.

5.
Awards program – Ellen 


(
Ellen send materials to Dallas for Section award to post on website.


(
In discussions with OSB Board of Governors on President’s Sustainability Award.


(
Researching advertising rates for Bar Bulletin. 

(
Dallas to obtain design for one-quarter page advertisement.

(
Members of Executive Committee will send emails re Award Program Application to members and law firms. 

(
Dick will prepare mailing list of contacts of Sustainability team leaders at law firms.

(
Executive Committee discussed inviting a Board of Governors member to a section meeting, possibly Ethan Knight.

6.
Membership Development Plan – Robin


(
We are at 271 and want to reach 325 by year-end.


(
In 2011, we gained members.  In contrast, some other sections lost members.


(
Options and Ideas



(
Have registration for membership at our CLE events



(
Email to prior attendees of CLE events that are not members


(
Occasional gift of free membership to attorneys who do something in sustainability


(
Change CLEs to “free for members,” $10 for non-members.

(
Add membership – link to all CLE advertisement announcements


(
Attend sustainability and environmental trade events


(
Free membership to new admittees from environmental certificate programs at the three Oregon law schools

7.
Web Page Development – Dallas 


(
Executive Committee discussed office resource tips proposal for website.

(
Executive Committee discussed sustainability in law section of website, 


(
Not in favor of current proposal for long list of links and topics.


(
Discussed having instead just smaller page of basis on sustainability – e.g. link to Bruntdland Report.



(
Dallas will talk to volunteers that might want to assist development pages.
8.
OSB Website

(
Michelle in discussion with Rod Wegener about the Bar adding information about the sustainability in the OSB itself.

9.
New United Nations population report

(
New population projection is continued population growth through 2100.  OIU projection has downturn in 2050.  New number is 9.3 billion in 2050 and 10.1 billion in 2100.

10.
New lawsuits filed asserting Public Trust Doctrine


(
Discussion of future newsletter articles on public trust doctrine.

(
Executive Committed discussed public trust doctrine cases and public nuisance cases before U.S. Supreme Court and other courts.
End 10:48 am
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